
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
March 5, 2012 
 
 
The Honorable David Duch, Mayor 
City of Hazen 
P.O. Box 564 
Hazen, AR  72064 
 
RE: NPDES Permit AR0022411, AFIN 59-00029 
 Inadequate Response to Inspection #063787         
 
Dear Mayor Duch: 
 
The Department has received your response to the January 31, 2012 inspection of your 
construction site by our District Field Inspector, Lindsey Zweifel.  Your response does 
not satisfy the discrepancies identified during the visit for the following reasons:   
 

1. You did not provide photo documentation verifying the unpermitted discharge 
pipe was capped and reinforced. 

2. You did not provide photo documentation verifying the weirs of the clarifier were 
cleaned of debris. 

3. You did not provide an estimated date of completion for installing alarms and 
signage on the wastewater pumping stations.  

 
Please submit a response to the above items by March 19, 2012.  Additionally, Mr. 
Swaim and/or Mr. Foot must obtain the Class II wastewater operator license by the self-
imposed date indicated in your letter.  If neither obtains said license then you will be 
required to immediately hire an operator that does possess said license.  Finally, the 
Department expects the corrective actions that have already have been taken will be 
maintained to ensure consistent compliance with the requirements of the permit.   
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Should you have any questions please feel 
free to contact me at 501-682-0632 or you may e-mail me at 
bolenbaugh@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jason Bolenbaugh 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division Enforcement Branch 


